
POLICY 105-18 
 

FIELD TRIPS AND STUDENT TRAVEL 
 
 
Schools are encouraged to promote travel within the State of Hawaii, to the continental United 
States, and to foreign countries as part of their educational program.  
 
Field trips and travel shall be permitted only when the derived educational benefits are clearly 
linked to and support ongoing standards-based classroom studies.  Schools shall be cognizant 
of the safety and welfare of all participants on field trips and student travel and shall have 
contingency plans to address unexpected developments, such as cancellations and delays.  
 
Rationale:  Educational experiences beyond the school campus can enhance learning for 
students in the public schools of Hawaii. 
 
[Approved: 10/06/2015 (as Board Policy 105.18); amended: 06/21/2016 (renumbered as Board 
Policy 105-18)] 
 
Former policy 2250 history:  former code no. 6132; approved: 09/1967; amended: 10/1970, 
03/1988, 01/1999, 01/05/2006 


